
INFORMATION FROM SKYSS                                                                                   
 

Free transport for asylum seekers  

From 1 February 2023, asylum seekers will be able to travel for free in Vestland with a valid asylum 

seeker certificate. This is a trial arrangement that will apply until further notice. The following text 

includes information about which types of transport are included and what is considered a valid 

travel document.  

From 1 February 2023, the following applies: 

• Asylum seekers with a valid asylum seeker certificate can travel for free on public transport in 

Vestland County. This includes Skyss buses, boats and the Bergen Lightrail, with some 

exceptions 

o Free travel is not available on the following boat services:  

▪ Tourist boat service Hardanger: Norheimsund – Eidfjord 

▪ Tourist boat service Flåm  

• Free travel is not available on express buses. 

• Free travel does not apply to cars on boats or ferries. 

Information for passengers  

Travel document – Valid asylum seeker certificate (Asylsøkarbevis)  

A valid asylum seeker certificate will be accepted as a travel document on Skyss transport from 1 

February. The certificate includes last name, first name, date of issue and date of expiration. In a 

ticket inspection, inspectors will check the date of expiration on the certificate.  

Both the new and the old version of the certificate will be accepted as a travel document, provided 

the certificate is still valid. 

 


